PUBLIC NOTICE

The Chester Ambulance Service has identified the need for a Paramedic Ambulance Service to
operate in Chester and Andover and is applying for a licensure by the Vermont Department of
Health. This service proposes to begin operation on (September 1st, 2025) within the
geographic boundaries of Chester/Andover area. In accordance with 24 V.S.A. Emergency
Medical Services Statute, public comments are invited to be received by the department by
(August 15, 2025).

Address comments to:

Chief Scott Richardson
Chester Fire Department
PO Box 370

Chester, VT 05143-0370

Or:

Vermont Department of Health Office of Public
Health Preparedness and EMS

PO Box 70

Burlington, VT 05402-0070



